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Dear Sir/Madam

Re: Offensive and Derogatory BBC Opening Sequence Hurts and Appalls Entire Sikh Community. 

UNITED SIKHS, a UN-affiliated advocacy NGO, has received complaints from the Sikh Community whose members are deeply offended by the opening sequence of the BBC3 program, World’s Craziest Fools’ (originally broadcast 13th June 2011, see pix attached), which directly targets and humiliates the Sikh identity. We ask you to immediately issue an apology and withdraw the sequence from any future broadcast by you or your agents.
The cartoon sequence features an up close shot of a nude man wearing a turban, unmistakably intended to represent a Sikh, owing to the depiction of a beard and turban in the particular Sikh style.
While wearing such highly respected and revered articles of faith for the Sikh religion, the character is shown as completely nude, with his genitals covered only by the handle of his scooter. 
The entire segment presents the character, and as a consequence the Sikh identity as a whole, as an object of mockery and something to be laughed at. Clearly, this is a serious cause of offence for all Sikhs, who feel that the BBC is trying to relate the Sikh identity with crass behavior and stupidity. There is clearly only one reason for depicting the nude man with a Turban- because it makes him look funny. Therefore, we say that the Turban has been deliberately used to make a mockery of a Sikh.
Notably, no other character in the entire sequence is given any visible religious identity whatsoever.  This gives the Sikh Community the impression that the BBC is specifically targeting them. 
The community finds the animation not only offensive but also highly irresponsible of the BBC.  Sikhs who wear the turban are commonly victims of mockery and discrimination which includes the bullying of turbaned schoolchildren, due to no other reason than their appearance and ignorance of what it represents. Rather than attempting to improve understanding of the Sikhs and Sikh identity among the general public, animations such as this could serve to exacerbate such problems faced by Sikhs.
It has long been felt by the Sikh Community, and is a fact,  that the BBC’s coverage of Sikhism has been disproportionate to that of other faiths, while the number of visible Sikhs on BBC programing has been even less. It is a great shame that when the BBC has decided to include Sikhs in their programing it is in such a negative and derogatory way. 

UNITED SIKHS, an international charity that advocates for the civil and human rights of minorities, urges the BBC to conduct an immediate investigation into the matter. We insist that you to remove all appearances of the offensive cartoon depicting a Sikh man from all future episodes and repeats of the program. We also ask the following questions:
1. What was the reason for using a character with a Sikh appearance in this particular show?
2. What measures will be taken to allay concerns of the Sikh Community that the cartoon is deliberate attempt to humiliate the Sikh identity? 

3. Does the BBC accept that the derogatory portrayal of the Sikh appearance in the said program could increase humiliation and discrimination against Sikhs? If not, why not?
4. Will all references to the Sikh character be removed from all future showings of the programs in this series?

5. What steps will be taken to ensure that in the future the BBC does not portray Sikhs in such a way as to deeply offend the entire community?

6. Will the BBC produce specific positive documentaries on the Sikh faith and increase the number of visible Sikhs shown on its programing in a positive light to dispel negative stereotypes encouraged by this animation?

We have snapshots of the offensive character and we seek an urgent meeting with you to go through the sequence to establish the cause of the problem and to find solutions.
Mejindarpal Kaur
Legal Director
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